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1001 EAST 9TH STREET 
RENO, NEVADA 89512-2845 
PHONE (775) 328-3600 
FAX (775) 328-3699 

December 28, 2021 
 
 
TO:  Regional Street Naming Committee 
 
FROM:  Stephen Hein, Regional Street Naming Coordinator (RSNC) 

Licensed Engineer – Engineering & Capital Projects Division 
 
SUBJECT:  January 20, 2022, Regional Street Naming Memo   
 
 
Regional Street Naming Committee:  

 
Four applications for naming or renaming of existing streets, easements, or alleyways have been 
submitted for consideration. The applications are as followed:  

 

New Business 

1) Raven Wing 

An application to name an unnamed easement to Raven Wing was received on 
November 11, 2021. The easement is located within unincorporated Washoe County west 
of Red Rock Road in an area referred to as Red Rock Estates. The Applicant is requesting 
to name the easement due to a change in access to their property. Previous access was 
via Bobcat Hill Road and is no longer available. Additional concerns about mail and 
package delivery have been expressed due to the change in access to the property. Five 
parcels were noticed. Two parcels (both owned by the Applicant) would be affected by the 
proposed request.  

Washoe County GIS performed due diligence by checking the proposed street names 
against the Master Street Directory for any existing, duplicate, or similar-sounding street 
names for the purpose of emergency management. The proposed street name is unique 
and has been accepted into the Street Reservation List. 

 

2) Fasani Avenue 

An application to rename Litch Court to Fasani Avenue was received on December 2, 
2021. Litch Court is within the City of Reno’s jurisdiction, runs in a north-south direction 
and lies between Mary’s Street to the north and an unnamed alleyway to the south. The 
Applicant requested to rename Litch Court to recognize Arthur Fasani and Fasani 
Painting. The Applicant stated Fasani Painting is the oldest painting contractor in the area 
and has been family owned and operated since 1912. Arthur Fasani moved to 220 Mary 
Street in 1906 where the property is still family owned. Eleven parcels were noticed. Seven 
parcels, with an estimated seventeen addresses would be affected by the proposed 
request. 

https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2022/Files/RavenWing_web.pdf
https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2022/Files/Fasani_web.pdf
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Washoe County GIS performed due diligence by checking the proposed street names 
against the Master Street Directory for any existing, duplicate, or similar-sounding street 
names for the purpose of emergency management. The proposed street name is unique 
and has been accepted into the Street Reservation List. 

 
3) Self Storage Way  

An application to name an unnamed easement to Self Storage Way was received on 
October 25, 2021. The easement is located within the City of Spark’s jurisdiction on the 
east side of Vista Boulevard. The easement was created through recorded document 
#5256472 as shown on Record of Survey 6316(a). Currently, the easement services 2 
parcels; however, the Applicant stated a parcel map is currently submitted and under 
review where the easement will serve 4 parcels, if approved. No addresses are anticipated 
to be affected if approved.  

Washoe County GIS performed due diligence by checking the proposed street names 
against the Master Street Directory for any existing, duplicate, or similar-sounding street 
names for the purpose of emergency management. The proposed street name is unique 
and has been accepted into the Street Reservation List. 

 

4) Golden Triangle Way 

An application to name an unnamed easement to Golden Triangle Way was received on 
December 28, 2021. The easement is located within the City of Spark’s jurisdiction on the 
east side of Vista Boulevard. The easement was created through recorded document 
#5256472 as shown on Record of Survey 6316(a). Currently, the easement services 2 
parcels, however; the Applicant stated a parcel map is currently submitted and under 
review where the easements will serve 3 parcels, if approved. There are also 378 
addresses associated will a planned apartment complex that would be affected by the 
proposed request. The apartment complex is yet to start construction. 

Washoe County GIS performed due diligence by checking the proposed street names 
against the Master Street Directory for any existing, duplicate, or similar-sounding street 
names for the purpose of emergency management. The proposed street name is unique 
and has been accepted into the Street Reservation List. 

 

https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2022/Files/SelfStorage_web.pdf
https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2022/Files/GoldenTriangleWay_web.pdf

